## 四川省 2018 年高职院校单独招生

## 文化考试(普通高中类)•英语

从 A、B、C、D 四个备题 1. I remember she came to	visit the old man on	third Sunday in	September this year
A. the; \	B. the; a	C. \; the	D. a; the
2 of my classma			
A. Two third; is	B. Two third; are	C. Two thirds; are	D. Two thirds; is
3. Let's have the outing as			
	B. is raining		D. rains
4. He tore up my photo and			
	B. it		D. what
5. He sent me an e-mail, _	to get further in	nformation.	
A. hoped	B. hoping	C. to hope	D. hopes
6. Here is the menu, madar			
		C. take	D. use
7. You're my best friend. I	never suspect	_ you say.	
A. what		C. why	D. how
8. Work a little harder,	you will succeed		
	B. or		D. and
9. I'm afraid Sam	_ see you now. He's ter	ribly busy.	
	B. mustn't		D. needn't
10. Jim couldn't win the g	ame he tried	hard.	
A. because		C. if	D. whether
二、语言应用(亮程•单	卡图书)(本大题共10	小题,每小题2分,共	20分)
从A、B、C三个备选项	中, 选出最佳选项。针	借选、多选或未选均无分	
		Part A	
11. Mike Marfori is a			
	100 miles	MARKET OF THE STREET	



C. teacher A. businessman B. doctor 12. What kind of drivers are not needed? Taxi Drivers Needed WOMEN AND MEN. Capable and trustworthy, to work day and night. Also drivers with limousine licence and truck drivers. Contact our agent at 426-6881 B. Taxi drivers C. Bus drivers A. Truck drivers of a taxi company. 13. 6-DIAL-CAB is the Common Taxi 6-DIAL-CAB / 6 342 5222 **Booking Number** C. address B. name A. phone number , 2016 14. It's better to eat the CORN DOG before CORN DOG HATER FLOUR, MALTED BARLEY FLOUR, HIACIN, IRON, THIAMINE MONONITRATE, RIBOFLAVIN, FOLIC ACID, SUGAR, YELLON, CORN, FLOUR, YELLON, CORN, HEAL. PRICE/KG WEIGHT/KG B. Aug. 26 C. Aug. 30 A. Aug. 16 15. What will happen if Tom uses a Standard Ticket 6 times?

USE
6 times to
get 10 ¢
Discount

A. He'll save 10C.

B. He'll pay 10¢ more.

C. He'll pay only 10♥.

16. If you buy a LONDON PRIDE during the HAPPY HOUR, you can get a free



A. HAPPY HOUR

B. LONDON PRIDE

C. WEIHENSTEPHAN

17. The customers should pay



- A. before they sit down
- B. once they order their food
- C. when the food is on their table

Part B

Da	able: 2 te & time shier:Ber	20 Guest: 3 e: 27-08-16 11:50 njamin		
3 1 1 1 1 1	Braise Kai La Mee Su Plain I Chinese	a Soup	M W M M M	21.00 7.00 6.00 2.50 0.90 1.20 1.80
		Sub-Total 1% Svc Charge 7% GST		40.40 0.40 2.85
11	:56	TOTAL Cash Change	\$5	3.65 0.00 6.35

			****		W			
	18. The receipt is most like	ly from a						
	A. restaurant	B. bar	C. bank					
	19. According to the receipt, how much is a bowl of Pork Ribs Soup?							
	A. \$3.	B. \$7.	C. \$21.					
	20. According to the receipt, how much is the total cost?							
	A. \$40.40.	B. \$43.65.	, , az C. \$50.	-4				
	三、阅读理解((淘宝搜索	索: 亮程单招)本大量	题共10小题, 每小题3	3分,共30分)				
	阅读下列短文,从每题所				、多选或未选均无			
	分。							
			A					
	Reduce, reuse and recycle! These are 3 ways we can do away with waste. Keeping a clean earth is good for							
	our health! If we keep our air and land waste-free, we will be happier and healthier.							
	It is important to reduce what we buy. Imagine if everyone in the world bought as much as they wanted.							
	Then they did not use everything. We should have a lot of waste on Earth. We should buy less and make smart							
	hoices about what to buy. It is better-to buy one big container of milk. Try not to buy single-serving cups.							
		Reusing items is another way to control waste. We can use many things again and share them with others. For example, we should buy reusable forks and knives instead of ones we throw away. Bring cups to the coffee						
	shop and cloth bags to the s		ning we do not want anym	iore, nost a yard sa	ie or bring them to			
		second-hand store for someone else to buy.						
		Many things can be recycled. They can be remade into the same thing or new things. Recycling uses less						
	energy and fewer resources							
	What we do with our	waste affects our Eart	h. Keep our planet clean.	Reducing, reusing	, and recycling are			
	important for the Earth. The	ey are also fun and ea	sy to do!	*				
	21. How can we reduce wh	at we buy according	to paragraph 2?					
	A. By buying less.		B. By buying more	١.				
	C. Dermaina biogenthi	222	D. By using smalle	r things				

C. By using bigger things.

22. What is paragraph 3 mainly about?

A. Throwing away waste.

B. Reusing waste.

C. Sharing resources.

D. Saving money.

23. How is paragraph 3 mainly developed?

A. By questioning.

B. By comparing.

C. By telling a story.

D. By giving examples.

24. Which of the following items can be recycled according to the text?

A. Plastic bottles.

B. Cloth bags.

C. Coffee cups.

D. Second-hand forks

25. What could be the best title for the text?

A. How to Make Life Simple

B. Environmental Pollution

C. How to Live a Healthy Life

D. The 3 Rs: Reduce, Reuse, Recycle

B

When was the last time you saw somebody yawn(打哈欠)? Did it make you yawn too? Yawns are contagious. Seeing someone else yawn can make you yawn. Yawns cannot be controlled. You can't stop them no matter how hard you try. Sometimes even just thinking about yawning can make you yawn. Did you yawn yet?

We yawn our whole lives. Babies even yawn before they are born. Scientists do not know why we yawn. They have some ideas. None of them have been proven yet. One idea is that yawning opens our mouth wide. It lets us take a bigger breath. Scientists studied this. They found that a bigger breath does not make us yawn any less. Scientists also think that yawns keep the lungs healthy. They spread a liquid over the lungs and help air to flow into the lungs, which could be why some sportsmen yawn before they compete.

In fact, in the ancient times, many cultures thought yawning allowed the soul(灵魂) to escape the body. They thought it also let evil spirits enter. People tried to keep this from happening. They covered their mouth when they yawned. Sometimes they used a handkerchief. Other times they used their hand.

People still cover their mouths when they yawn today. It is not because they are afraid they will lose their soul, though. It is just good manners. Many people see yawning as a sign of boredom. It is rude to yawn loudly in front of somebody else.

26. What's the meaning of the underlined word "contagious" in paragraph1?

- A. Dangerous.
- B. Sleepy.
- C. Infections
- D. Healthy.
- 27. What can make somebody yawn according to the text?
  - A. Getting angry.

B. Letting bad feelings out.

C. Getting sick.

D. Thinking about yawning.

D. It can get other people sick.

- 28. What it is the main idea of paragraph 2?
  - A. Yawning makes people much happier.
- B. Yawning is good for people's health.
- C. Some probable reasons for yawning.
- D. Some scientific reports on yawning.
- 29. Why is it considered rude to yawn loudly in front of someone else?
  - A. It means a person is upset.
- B. It means a person wants to be left alone.

- C. It is a sign of boredom.
- 30. What can we know from the text?
  - A. People are worried about their manners.
  - B. Scientists are not sure about why people yawn.
  - C. People can stop yawning if they try very hard.
  - D. Babies are not able to yawn before they are born.
- 四、翻译(本大题共10小题,每小题3分,共30分)请将下面的英语句子翻译成汉语。
- 31. They keep fit by running.
- 32. We are looking for a simple solution.
- 33. The more you read, the more you learn.
- 34. China has fought against pollution for many years.
- 35. How beautiful the Qingcheng Mountain is!
- 36. I'll pick you up at 8:00 tomorrow morning.
- 37. A good beginning is half done.
- 38. It may help some people, but it may not help everybody.
- 39. Was it an accident, or did she do it on purpose?
- 40. She said Jack missed us very much.

20